Summary of TLU Subcommittee Calls in Preparation for March 9th Meeting.

To: 
Transportation and Land Use Working Group

From:
Steve Winkelman, Center for Clean Air Policy

Re:
Update on Subcommittee calls

Date:
March 3, 2004

Here’s a quick update on the recent transportation work group subcommittee calls.

1) Black carbon (Mon. 2/23)

2) Fuels (Tues 2/24)

3) VMT (Fri. 2/27)

4) DOT update on plans, policies, data models (Tues 3/2)

Below is a quick summary of the key points from each. 

1) Black Carbon (Mon. 2/23)
Who: John Wathen, Jonathan Rubin, Michael Stoddard, Steve Winkelman

Unable to participate:  Greg Dana, Dale Hannington

Key points

· John Wathen e-mailed around some initial thoughts on black carbon, emphasizing the need to distinguish between BC and CO2 impacts in terms of time frame, impacts, costs, etc.

· “Freight” is too narrow a category to consider BC emissions, as emissions from non-freight diesel vehicles need to be considered

· The assumption that BC emissions in 2020 would be the same as BC emissions in 2000 (with VMT growth offsetting technology improvements), was noted as a “not unrealistic premise”. It was noted that better data on vehicle turnover rates and vehicle technologies would inform that assumption, but that given uncertainties about the data, it would be wise not to spend too much time pursuing false precision.

· After the call Dale Hannington e-mailed around data on vehicle age to inform BC baseline discussions.
· After the call, Duane Scott told Steve W. that ME DOT does not have a separate VMT forecast for diesel vs. gasoline vehicles.  With some effort, they could split out historic VMT data between freight and passenger vehicles, but that wouldn’t get at the question of whether diesel vehicle VMT is expected to grow faster than gasoline vehicle VMT.  This would need to be an issue for further study, perhaps as part of a broader freight market analysis. 
Action:  no change in VMT assumption for diesel (or BC) baseline.
· Action: Michael Stoddard will write something up to circulate to the full working group on BC emissions and control. 
· He’ll also follow up with K.G. Duleep of EEA on the BC/PM relationship (Duleep has developed a methodology for calculating BC emissions from diesel vehicles).
· Steve W. sent around the titles of some background reading, and offered to send the (large) files to those interested.
· Greg Dana circulated a document from GM on black carbon emissions. An email discussion has ensued with input from national black carbon experts (Delucchi, Jacobson)
2) Fuels (Tues 2/24)

Who:  John Wathen, Steve Linnell, Jonathan Rubin, Steve Winkelman

Unable to participate: Patti Aho, Lynne.A.Cayting, Mike Karagiannes
· John Wathen got the discussion going over email:

· 3.2 Low-GHG fuels for state fleets:  consider E-85 and synthetic diesel from biomass

· 3.3 Low-GHG fuel infrastructure:  Hydrogen is a long way off.   CNG fueling capacity being developed in Portland. Exploring biodiesel in Portland

· Steve L. sent around some comments noting:

· Hydrogen is a ways off, but hythane (hydrogen enhanced natural gas) may be promising

· Propane and CNG should be considered. 

· Ethanol: potential for local production? Costs?

· Biodiesel: land use, cost concerns/questions.

· Michael Stoddard noted, and the group agreed, that low-GHG fuels, potentially including hydrogen, are an important area for long-term GHG reductions.

· There are two key sources of lifecycle GHG estimates for transportation fuels

· Michael Wang’s GREET model, Argonne National Lab
http://greet.anl.gov/publications.html 
· Mark Delucchi’s Lifecycle Emissions Model
www.its.ucdavis.edu/faculty/delucchi.htm 
· Neither is necessarily “right”, rather they have different philosophical approaches.

· Together they help bound the potential GHG impacts

· Delucchi takes a broader look at macro-economic impacts and calculates net GHG emissions for corn-based ethanol and soy-based biodiesel (whereas GREET shows GHG savings)

· MN has a renewable fuel standard

· Purchasing out-of-state offsets may be reasonable, but in-state action could help prime the local market for low-GHG fuels.

· E-85:  facilitating actual use of E-85 in flex fuel vehicles could offer significant GHG savings, but the cost could be high, ($1/gal

· Propane and CNG offer per-vehicle savings on the order of 25% (according to Delucchi), but the number of vehicles is small

· Ethanol and biodiesel could have a much more significant impact, by addressing the entire on-road fleet of vehicles, but apparently at significant cost.

· There’s a need for federal funding for research and feasibility studies

· Action: Steve L. and John W. will send Steve W. some summary comments and ideas for next steps to share with the full working group. [This is my start of that.]

· Sub committee members will be prepared to discuss these at the March 9th meeting.

3) VMT (Fri. 2/27)

· Before the call Sue Jones e-mailed around 1-page overviews on:

· Pay as you drive insurance

· Commuter Choice

· Preferential Parking

· VersaTran tool to improve school bus routing

· Pay as you drive insurance (PAYD)

· Odometer data

· Duane S. noted that odometer data is collected every year as part of vehicle registration and inspection and maintenance 

· Sue J. noted that not all towns collect this data)

· Emissions calculation

· Sue J. presented a potential savings number, apparently based on full penetration of PAYD in Maine

· Steve W. went through the assumptions from CCAP’s initial calculation, which include a 10% penetration rate

· Action: Steve W. will update the calculation assuming a mid-range penetration rate


· Commuter Choice

· Steve L. has some corrected language for the summary report on rideshare funding. Basically the old rideshare programs isn’t funded but Go Maine is.

· The sub-committee discussed the Go Maine program and an upcoming Executive Order that includes many elements of the Federal Commuter Choice initiative (now called Best Workplaces for Commuters)

· Steve L. noted that the


· School bus routing

· Steve L will get a Maine Dept. of Education contact to Steve W. to ask about school bus VMT data

· Steve W. forwarded some info on school siting


· Transit/Smart Growth

· Steve L. noted that Portland’s increased transit scenario resulted in a potential 2-3% reduction

· Steve W. noted that this could be useful for updating the calculated VMT savings in communities in southern Maine, and noted the need for more discussion on this issue

· The group still needs to discuss the Transit Needs Study report


· Next sub-committee meeting to be scheduled at or after March 9th meeting


· Sue Jones will give a brief overview of this sub-committee meeting on March 9th

4) DOT update on plans, policies, data models (Tues 3/2)

Who:  [I don’t have attendance list. –SW]

[I’ve just noted some highlights from my notes, not a comprehensive summary]

· Greg Nadeau, Director of the ME DOT Office of Policy & Communication, introduced the meeting and goals

· Duane Scott noted that they will bring copies of the various handouts to the March 9th meeting

· VMT Discussion:  Ed Hanscom & Andy Bickmore, Bureau of Planning

· Ed H. provide an overview of the state travel demand model

· Maine was one of the first states to develop a statewide model

· Inputs include historic population and travel from the US Census Bureau and population and economic forecasts (U. of Southern Maine)

· At present there is not a mode choice component (transit, walk, bike are not included in the model)

· The State model is calibrated with MPO models. The regional travel demand models go into more detail, and DOT generally defers to the MPO model.

· Air quality analysis (Conformity, SIP), are based on both the MPO and state-wide modeling.

· Land use incorporated into the model through pop. and emp. assumps

· Andy B. gave an overview of the Highway Performance Monitoring System (HPMS) for tracking VMT. The data are submitted each June to US DOT. There appears to be high confidence in the data quality.


· Office of Passenger Transportation: Ron Roy, Director, Tracy Perez

· Ron Roy gave an overview of a broad variety of efforts including:

· Intermodal efforts (e.g., Portland, Auburn, Bangor)

· Explore Maine ( focus on tourism

· Island Explorer – successful bus system in Acadia Nat’l Park

· Sensible Transportation Act ( requires alternatives anlaysis

· Clean Fuels – CNG efforts in Portland

· Bike & ped - $9M on trail development, many in urban areas
· Go Maine – vanpool program, includes guaranteed ride home

· I-95 Coalition – developing Mapquest like software for intercity transit

· 511 ( 1st to include transit info

· Draft Executive Order on Efficiency in the Govt. Transp. Sector

· Flexible hours for employees, commuter choice, meeting/matching program
· [SW Question: what % of VMT is due to tourism]


· Office of Freight Transportation – Kevin Rousseau

· Kevin R. gave an overview of freight industry context (just-in-time delivery, increased reliance on trucks, rail has an improved service record

· Primary goal: provide more modal choices for Maine businesses

· Freight data is always a challenge

· Previous administration focused on rail initiatives

· Successful rail-truck intermodal facility in Auburn

· Port activities – significant opportunities for intermodal freight

· There a lot of regional and national freight studies

· Need for Maine specific freight forecast 


· Office of Environment – Kathy Fuller, Director

· Kathy F. shared an internal working document: Resource Allocation Policy

· Meet systematic preservation needs

· Modernize existing infrastructure

· Maximize efficiency (e.g., signal systems)

· Modalize (diversify modal choices)

· Target new capacity to highest priorities

· Sensible Transportation Policy Act

· Calls for coordination with Comprehensive Planning Act

· Intended to foster coordination among DOT, Office of Planning

· Integrates transportation and land use planning

· Municipalities must develop plans to account for transportation needs

· Planning Grant Program

· Encourage municipalities to work together

· Encourage compact, mixed-use development

· Rule expected next session

· Portland MPO is developing a new land use policy study

· Growth Related Capital Investments

· Prioritizes development in efficient locations, e.g., State funding of schools, State offices

· Gateway 21

· 100 mile corridor, 21 communities, examine impacts of transportation and land use plans


· Duane Scott will give a brief overview of this meeting on March 9th
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